
  FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE April 2, 2017  CONTACT Jacques Berry 225.342.7178 jacques.berry@la.gov  COMMISSIONER DARDENNE: STATE WORKERS SHOULD ASSESS WEATHER SITUATION BEFORE REPORTING TO WORK MONDAY, APRIL 3  
Due to the extreme weather affecting Louisiana, Commissioner of Administration Jay Dardenne is authorizing a delayed start for state employees in all parishes on Monday, April 3. While no state offices will be closed, employees should report to work if and when it is safe to do so. If severe weather limits employees’ ability to report to work on time, they should notify their supervisors as soon as possible.  
“I urge all state employees to use caution and pay attention to media reports regarding the weather,” Commissioner Dardenne said. “We expect most of the severe weather to have passed through the state by morning, but do not put yourself at risk.”  State officials continue to monitor conditions throughout the state, and this announcement may be updated.  State employees should be aware of the following phone numbers to call, which will be updated: 1.800.360.9660 or 225.342.0498.   – doa.louisiana.gov – 
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